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Millions join general strike in South Korea
Poverty-level workers rally in 340 US cities
__________________________________

This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on Thursday, December 1, 2016. I'm Marc Belanger.

Millions of people marched in Seoul South Korea on Wednesday November 30 to demand the resignation or impeachment of the country’s president.  Hundreds of thousands of workers joined the demonstrations to protest oppressive labour laws that were demanded by huge corporations in the country such as Samsung and Hyundai. Rallies in support of the Korean workers were staged in front of South Korean embassies around the world. One of those rallies was organized by the global unions in Geneva. Valter Sanches, is the General-Secretary of the global union IndustriALL. 

(audio)

Another global union attending the protest rally in Geneva in support of the Korean workers was the International Union of Foodworkers. Ron Oswald is the IUF’s General-Secretary.

(audio)
In the United States on Tuesday, November 29 thousands of workers in 340 cities went on strike, held sit-ins and demonstrated for a $15 an hour minimum wage. The current federally-stipulated minimum wage is $7.25 an hour, which is not enough to live on. The movement towards a higher minimum wage started in 2012 with a focus on fast food workers but has expanded to include other employees such as airport workers, home care givers, and Uber drivers. The national demonstrations and strikes were organized by the Fight for Fifteen campaign which is supported by the SEIU – the Service Employees International Union. Andy Meadors is a McDonald’s worker in Chicago.

(audio)

While federal government legislation mandates at least a $7.25 minimum wage other jurisdictions such as municipalities can implement higher minimums. And so the Fight for Fifteen campaign has been targeting cities. The north-western city of Seattle, for example, has raised the wage to 11 dollars an hour. More cities are being targeted.
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And that’s it. International labour news you can use. RadioLabour’s newscasts are available on its website, iTunes, Twitter, mobile phones, union websites and community radio stations. I’m Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it’s all about global solidarity.

